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SUBJECT: Request Cosponsorship - Establishing the Electronic Benefits
Transfer Card Management Program within the Department of Public
Welfare

I will shortly introduce legislation to establish the Electronic Benefits Transfer Card Management
Program within the Department of Public Welfare.

In order to ensure the efficient delivery of public assistance through the proper management of
electronic benefit transfer cards (EBT), the department will be required to develop electronic
controls, oversight mechanisms, and follow-up procedures to detect and track the following:

1. Suspicious EBT card transactions that might indicate fraudulent use;

2. the use of EBT cards outside the Commonwealth that might indicate the receipt of benefits
by a nonresident;

3. the possible use of EBT cards to acquire goods and services that do not comply with the
purposes of public assistance.

The department oversees an extensive payment delivery system with upwards of 750,000
Pennsylvanians using EBT cards atany point in time. Auditor General Jack Wagner's September
2011 special report on Electronic Benefit Transfer Cards and the Delivery of Public Assistance
Benefits only confirmed what many of my constituents have been telling me for years: the EBT
card system is unmonitored and out of control.

It is time for the General Assembly to make it clear that public assistance is meant to be a
temporary bridge from poverty to self-sufficiency, not a way of life. As part of that message, the
EBT card system must be strengthened through more responsible management and oversight.

If you would like to cosponsor this legislation, please contact my secretary, Nancy Shenk at

nshenk@pahousegop.com or via telephone at 727-260-6146. Thank you.



